Mechanicville Civil Service Commission
Minutes of Meeting
Held January 4, 2023

The meeting of the Mechanicville Civil Service Commission was called to order at 4:05 p.m. on January
4, 2023 at the Mechanicville Public Library. Chairperson Robens welcomed guests to our monthly
meeting.

Present: Chairperson Robens
Commissioner Peluso
Commissioner Thompson
Secretary Lindemann

The minutes of the previous meeting held on December 7, 2022 were approved. Commissioner
Thompson made the motion to approve the minutes, Commissioner Peluso 2™ the motion. All in favor.
Motion carried.

The minutes of the Special Meeting held on December 21, 2022 were approved. Commissioner Peluso
made the motion to approve the minutes, Commissioner Thompson 2™ the motion. All in favor.
Motion carried.

Communications — None

MSD 426A — Report of Personnel Changes

School District

a) Bryan Russell resigned as Network Technician effective 8/12/22

b) Vanessa Fink resigned as Teacher Aide effective 8/19/22

¢) May Meskunas resigned as Teacher Aide effective 9/2/22

d) Ashley Strazzi resigned as Nurse effective 8/21/22

e) Patricia Drescher was appointed Head Cook (NC) effective 9/2/21

f) Patricia Drescher received a permanent promotion as Head Cook (NC) effective 3/7/22

g) Patricia Cefferillo resigned as Teacher Aide effective 9/5/22

h) Patricia Cefferillo was appointed Monitor (L) effective 9/6/22

i) Karla Monahan received a permanent promotion as Teacher Aide (NC) effective 10/11/22
j) Jami King was appointed as Teacher Aide (NC) Temp. from 9/28/22-6/23/23

City of Mechanicville

a) Patrick Sgambati resigned as Laborer effective 12/8/22

Old Business: None



New Business:

Secretary Lindemann reported that the school payroll has been certified. A motion to approve the
certification was made by Commissioner Peluso, 2™ by Commissioner Thompson. All in favor. Motion
carried.

Appearances:

Kim Dunn and Dave Hicks attended our meeting. Questions and comments were addressed by the
Commission and Chairperson Robens answered accordingly.

Secretary Lindemann announced the next scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, February 1, 2023 at
4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Thompson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Peluso 2" the motion.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Secretary




